
A Letter from the Mayor 

Dear Residents of Rock Hill,  

Thank you to everyone who came out to enjoy 

the Fall Festival. The Community Development 

Commission, which includes Alderman Ed Johnson,  

Patricia Harris, Peggy McCree, Leonmarie Benner, Maud Jeanty 

and William Mead, did a great job in planning and executing the Fall Festival. I 

am already looking forward to next year.  

Thank you to all that came out and participated in National Night Out on  

October 5. It was a great success. Don’t forget to tune in every third Wednesday 

of the month for Coffee with the Mayor. You can find the broadcast on the City’s 

Facebook page or under the social media tab on the homepage of the City’s  

website, www.rockhillmo.net.  Lastly, I hope everyone was able to catch up on the 

State of the City in the latest issue of the Webster/Kirkwood Times. If you missed 

it, the article can be found HERE. 

                -Edward Mahan, Mayor    emahan@rockhillmo.net 

  A View from the Hill 

Oct. 2021  

Daylight Saving Time Ends Sunday, November 7 

Check your smoke detectors and don’t forget to change the  

batteries when you change your clocks. Double check your  

escape plan should a fire occur. Take some time to prepare your home: 

  In order to accommodate the new 988  

  National Suicide Hotline certain area codes within     

 the US will need to start using all 10 digits in a    

 phone number (area code + phone number) to 

 make local calls within the area code.  In Missouri 

 the affected area codes are 314, 417, 660, and 

816.  In Illinois the affected area codes are 618, 309, and 708.   

The need to use all 10 digits will begin on October 24, 2021. 

Manchester Road Construction Update 

Between Big Bend and Lindbergh 

From Missouri Department of Transportation:  
 

Our utility partners are still working along the corridor 

to move their utilities out of the construction zone. 

Most of that is currently in the west end of the project, 

and much of that work is being done at night. 
 

Crews are working on removing sidewalks and constructing new entrances 

along the stretch of Manchester between Big Bend and Hanley. That work is 

primarily during the day. Within the next couple of weeks, work will start on 

some sewer system updates at Mary Avenue, during the day. Drivers can ex-

pect lane closures and shifts along Mary Avenue, Dorothy and Van Mark Way 

once work starts until about mid-December. 
 

We do anticipate that crews will start work on sidewalks and new entrances 

on the western portion of the project near Lindbergh just before November. 

That work is also at night, to avoid significant impacts to businesses and to the 

heavier levels of traffic in that area. 

 Clean around your  

  furnace.  

 Clean around your hot 

 water heater.  

 Have your Fireplace 

 checked. 

https://www.timesnewspapers.com/webster-kirkwoodtimes/rock-hill-state-of-the-city/article_69f17898-2cfb-11ec-a4d7-b3221f159d37.html
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Saturday,  

October 23 

10am-2pm 

Rock Hill Police  

Department 

827 N. Rock Hill Rd.  

(Behind City Hall) 



The library is open to the public without an appoint-
ment! Visit us Monday-Friday 2-6 PM and Saturday 10 
AM-2 PM to pick up holds, use a computer, get free disposable masks, and 
more. Curbside service is still offered Monday-Friday 12-2 PM.  

We have exciting outdoor programs for kids coming up soon. Join us in Oakhaven 
Park October 26 for a free Not-So-Scary Halloween Show with family-friendly en-
tertainer Dino O’Dell! Come at 5:30 PM for a Tombstone Candy Hunt and craft 
courtesy of the Rock Hill Parks Department, and the concert will start right at 6 
PM. Bring your dancing shoes and wear a costume to have a roaring good time 
with Dino!  

Bring your little goblins and ghouls to our special Halloween Family Storytime be-
hind the library October 28 at 2 PM! Families are welcome to bring their own blan-
kets and chairs to enjoy festive stories and songs, and costumes are definitely en-

couraged. In the case of in-
clement weather, Storytime 
will be canceled or resched-
uled. We will not move in-
doors. Please call the library 
or check our Facebook page 
if you are unsure.  

Need screen-free activities 
for your kiddos to do at 
home? The library has Take 
and Make Craft kits available 
every month! Drop by the 
library to pick up a kit while 
supplies last.   

For adults, we have a free 
spice kit available for pickup 
complete with a spice sam-
ple and recipe card. This 
month, we’re getting sassy 
with saffron! Get your kit 
while supplies last, and spice 
up your life with our com-
panion cooking tutorial 

athttps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5PJZIUZB8Tk  

Need to relax? Join us on Zoom for free gentle yoga October 27 at 8 PM! Wind 
Down Wednesday is perfect for beginners and yogis alike. Register before the 
event for your Zoom meeting link here https://forms.gle/vZe5nWEjdaSTrvwK7 See 
you there!  

If you can’t make it to our pro-
grams, you’re in luck! We have 
prerecorded programs available 
24/7 on our website, including 
Chair Yoga, Mat Yoga, and Guid-
ed Meditation videos at https://
www.rockhillpubliclibrary.org/
virtual-programs/  

Information about our services 

and full event calendar are avail-

able at https://

rockhillpubliclibrary.org. For any 

questions, feel free to give us a 

call at 314-962-4723 or 

email patron@rhplmo.org. We 

hope to see you soon!  

Rock Hill Public Library 
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